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Dear Mr. Spaargaren,

Please clarify the financial impact in case risk of realisation of the Working
Assumptions as described in Annex A4 of the ITT and Addenda A1.3 - A1.7 would
be assumed by your Consortium.

You may assume that the availability of the infrastructure prior to Concession date
will be as described in Annex A4. Also you may assume that the SNCF will at least
offer the terms described in their position statement in the ITT. The assumptions
regarding planned maintenance have now been realised in the IP-contract. Turning
facilities at The Hague Central and Rotterdam Central will be guaranteed.

Of course the responsibility for the legislation described will remain with the State.

Please send the requested Clarification as soon as possible to Roel Testroote.

Kind regards,

Bas van Os
Project Manager HSL-Zuid Transport
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